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so please drop by and say hello 
to her! 
 
To tie in to Deb’s working day, 
we will be making a slight 
adjustment to the timetable next 
term so that the children are 
with Mrs Tromp and Mrs Le 
Marshall on  a Tuesday. This 
will mean that I can have that 
day in the office to deal with the 
admin side of things without 
needing to pay for a 
replacement teacher. 
 
I hope that you will all take some 
time over the holiday to 
recharge the batteries and 
spend time with families and 
friends. Please don’t forget that 
next term is Term 4 so we need 
to wear hats while playing in the 
yard. Have a great holiday and 
we will see you all at 9am on 
Monday 9th October. 
 
 
 
Have a great holiday, 
Arthur Lane 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Mon Oct 9th Start Term 4 

Sat Oct 14th Trivia Night 

Mon Oct 16th School Council meeting 6pm 

Thur Oct 19th Art Gallery excursion 

Sun Oct 22nd Run Ballarat 

Thur Oct 26th OHS audit 

Fri Oct 27th Dads vs Kids footy match and 
school performance 

Fri Nov 10th Ballarat Show – public holiday 

Tue Nov 14th Life Saving Victoria incursion 

Mon Nov 20th School Council meeting 6pm 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: 

 
 
“The greater the obstacle, the more glory in 
overcoming it.“ 
 
Molière 

Dear Parents and Community 
Members, 
 
Last weekend Georgie Wiltsher 
ran a film fundraiser for our 
school. The efforts of our parents 
to support our little school is 
always very much appreciated, 
and certainly so in this case. All 
government schools  rely on 
parental fundraising efforts for so 
many things and we are very 
grateful indeed for Georgie’s 
efforts. Thank you! 
 
On Monday the children spent 
the afternoon completing a 
scrap-booking activity, with the 
amazing assistance of Kerrie 
Mannix and Vivien. I hope that 
you saw the photos on the 
school’s Facebook page. The 
preparation involved was 
enormous and the children had a 
great time. The results of their 
efforts were absolutely fantastic 
and were a real testament to the 
work of Kerrie and Vivien. Thank 
you for your time and expertise! 
 
The rest of this week has been 
similarly fun-filled, with a trip to 

the movies on Thursday to see 
“Captain Underpants”. The gold 
class movie tickets were given to 
us free by the Regent Cinema, 
and included popcorn, lollies and 
a drink!   
 
That was followed by a clinic from 
Cricket Victoria. This was a Milo 
Cricket taster run by Joel from the 
Melbourne Renegades, who kept 
the children busy and happy all 
afternoon.  
 
Today we say goodbye to our 
Business Manager Nicole, who 
goes back to Mount Clear PS full 
time from next term. We have 
really relied on Nicole’s 
knowledge and ability in the office 
since she came to Warrenheip 
last year and we will be sad to see 
her go!  
 
We also welcome Deb Forte as 
our new Business Manager. Deb 
comes to us from a full time 
position in a very large P-12 
college and will be a great asset 
to the school too. Deb’s regular 
day next term will be a Tuesday, 

 We are a Sun-smart school:  

please wear a hat in Term 4! 


